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Location: 

Rt. 33 & 638 

Christchurch, Middlesex County, Virginia 

Mailing: 

PO Box 476; Saluda, Virginia 23149 

Telephone: 

804-758-2006  

E-Mail: 

ccparish@verizon.net 

Website: 

christchurchmiddlesex.com 

Sunday Services: 

8:00 AM  

A quiet traditional Service of Holy Communion 

10:30 AM 

A Family Service of Holy Communion 

with Music and Choir 

 

The Rev. Stuart Wood 

Rector 
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The Renewal of Ministry With Confirmation, Reception, or  

Reaffirmation, and with the Welcoming of a New Rector  

On March 3rd at 3:00 p.m. Christ Church 
Parish will be hav- ing one joint service 
with Bishop Susan Goff as our celebrant 
and preacher.  One aspect of this service is 
to give us an oppor- tunity to celebrate the 
installation of your “new” rector.  It sounds 
strange for me to say that since I have 
actually been your priest and pastor for 
close to three and a half years.  (WOW how 
times flies when you’re in a good place.)  
As most of you may recall, I arrived on Oc-
tober 1, 2015, as your Interim Rector.  
Thanks to the sup- port of the Search 
Committee, the Vestry, congregation, 
and Bishop Shan- non I became your 
Priest in Charge after about a year.  In-
terims can’t become the rector of the church they are serving but they 
can sometimes become Priest in Charge can become the rector of the 
church after being there at least 18 months in that position. The Vestry 
and I then had a mutual ministry review.  With a positive outcome, the 
Vestry issued a call for me to be your rector, I accepted, and the Bishop 
then approved it.  All of that happened this past September just before 
Bishop Shannon retired at the beginning of November.  But this isn’t just 
about me, it is about us and finally celebrating the hard work of the 
Search Committee that put in countless hours finding consensus and 
writing a profile, communicating with candidates, and listening to you; it 
is about celebrating the work of not just one Vestry but four different 
Vestries and Wardens as we have worked and grown together in our 
mutual ministries.  And at the center of all this, it is about celebrating the 
work of the Holy Spirit and carrying out the work of our Lord Jesus Christ 
in this place and sharing his love as each opportunity presents itself. 

 

The other aspect of this service made me realize that celebrating our 
ministry together and renewing that commitment is no different than the 
other celebration that will take place in the context of this service.  That 
is when seven individuals, who were baptized, or baptized and  
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the other celebration that will take place in the context of this service.  That is when 
seven individuals, who were baptized, or baptized and confirmed years ago, will publically re-
affirm their baptismal vows and commitment to Christ through Confirmation, Reception, or Reaffirmation.  
Some have been worshipping with us for years and others more recently.  What is the difference in these 
three things?  Confirmation is a chance to “express a mature commitment to Christ, and receive strength 
from the Holy Spirit through prayer and the laying on of hands by a bishop.” (BCP 860)  Reception is for 
individuals who were confirmed in another tradition (Roman Catholic, Orthodox, and many Lutheran 
churches by a bishop) and desire to make a public affirmation of their faith and commitment to the respon-
sibilities of their baptism in the presence of an Episcopal bishop and be received into the Episcopal 
Church.  Reaffirmation is for individuals who have been confirmed or received and who wish to reaffirm 
those promises and receive the laying on of hands with prayers for strength to continue in the service of 
Christ in his kingdom. 

Please join us in this celebration by your presence and if you are unable to be with us, 
then join us through your prayers. 

Faithfully, 

Fr. Stuart  

CCP CORRESPONDANTS 

  

FROM THE VESTRY 

Vestry Retreat 
The annual Vestry Retreat was held on Friday, February 16 where we reflected on the 
Mission and goals of the Church (Parish) for the coming year.   Many exciting ideas 
were put forth which in turn left all of us invigorated and anticipating a great year for our 
Church.  
  
One topic discussed was that of adding “service” to our Mission statement.  The newly 
formed Outreach Committee has some well thought out and meaningful plans on how 
Christ Church Parish can serve the community. 
 
Discussion on developing ways on how to make better use our time so we may use our 
more of our meeting to review our progress in accomplishing our Mission and attaining 
our goals.  A detailed written report will be shared will all the Church members soon. 
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Vestry Meetings 

The Vestry meets on the second Tuesday of each month beginning 5:30 p.m. in the Vestry room in the 
Parish Hall.  

Vestry Bulletin Board 

To promote “transparency” and improve communication, a Vestry Bulletin Board is be-
ing placed in the Parish Hall hallway. Information that will be posted will be the Mission 
Statement, minutes of monthly meeting, names and pictures of Vestry members, the 
monthly Church calendar, and other information of interest. 

Pam McClelland, Senior Warden 

Building and Grounds Committee 

This past month we have worked on getting the newly formed Building and Grounds 
Committee up and running so we can effectively carry out our responsibilities.  Our Mis-
sion "is to enhance and maintain the buildings and grounds of Christ Church Parish 
(Episcopal) within its financial ability in a way that supports the mission of the Church, 
respecting and promoting the historic nature of the Parish, while making it a warm and 
inviting facility of worship and community outreach for its current and future congre-
gants.” 

As to our organization, the Junior Warden remains the main Point of Contact should 
questions or concerns come up. My cell phone number is 207-469-8454 and my email 
address is pjlous71@gmail.com.  Please don’t hesitate to contact me should the need 
arise. 

As a committee, we have organized ourselves by areas of responsibility, with the main 
task being for each of us to be the “eyes and ears” for our area of responsibility so that 
we can stay on top of the routine tasks and needs, while also providing input for the 
longer term projects that may become necessary. 

Here are the other Committee Members along with their area: 

·       Interior Buildings                                Paige Bishop 

·       Exterior Buildings                                 Bob Guillotte 

·       Housekeeping                                        Jeff McClelland 

·       Kitchen equipment and supplies         Robin Wells 

·       Grounds                                                Bert Butler 

·       Water and Sewer                                   Jim Dudley·        
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 .           HVAC                                                 Bob Guillotte 

·                            Electrical                                               Jack Fackler 

·                    Planning/Finance                                   David South 

This information, along with our complete Charter and Tasks will be posted on the Vestry’s Bulletin Board 
for your reference. 

One important note is that we have started a REPAIR LOG, which I keep as Junior Warden. This will be a 
log of maintenance and repair jobs that have been done, to include the cost, contractor or DIY infor-
mation, and materials information as appropriate.  Although we do have records of work in the past, this is 
an attempt to capture more of this information in a concise format.   

With the Vestry’s approval, we have scheduled this year’s SPRING CLEAN-UP DAY for Saturday, April 
6th, with a makeup date of April 13th should we need it. If anyone knows of some are-
as that we do not attend to normally, whether indoors or outdoors, that require our at-
tention, please let me know so we can better develop a scope of work. You will contin-
ue to hear more from us about that so stay tuned. 

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING 

To all, 

As a result of our Vestry Retreat, we identified a few goals that fall under the responsi-
bility of the Building and Grounds Committee. They are as follows: 

Replace the carpet in the Parish Hall 

Cemetery Wall expansion 

Pave the Parking Lot and access area to Parish Hall 

Change the roadside Sign to better identify Christ Church Parish (Episcopal)  along 
with the times of our services. Explore the possibility of include a sign on the 
other side of Rt.33 as well. 

These four items are not something we need to run out and do right now.  But what we 
want to do right now is get them on our radar by researching what it will take to accom-
plish these in the way of time and money. 

For example, can we get a couple of quotes from local businesses on the carpeting job 
to include some carpet samples so that we can weigh the financial impact of doing this 
job now or later? 

Can we identify what we mean area-wise on the paving of the parking lot and get a 
couple of quotes from contractors in order to prioritize this job as well? 

And can we rough out a design and get a couple of quotes on a new sign or repainting  
Continued page 8 
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ECW—Karen Gorin, President                                                                  

Page Wittkamp, VP; Sallie Wells, Recording Secretary; Kathy Spence, 
Corresponding Secretary; Virginia Miller, Treasurer; Members: all La-
dies of the Church 

I could use some volunteers on clean-up day (April 3rd) to organize the 
linen closet. 

Christ Church Parish (Episcopal) Brotherhood 
President:  Jeff Loustaunau 
Vice President: John Hawkins 
Treasurer: Mike Floyd 
Secretary: Dave Wilcox 

First let me thank everyone for putting on an outstanding Valentine’s Breakfast that fea-
tured Jeff Shaw’s French Toast, and presenting three dozen roses to our 36 ladies who 

were present. Our total turnout was 61 people, which is great consid-
ering some of us were warming up in Florida. It was a great time and 
Susan and John Hilliard did a great job in presenting last year’s Wise 
County trip, which involved 8 of our parishioners. John and Susan are 
hoping to again get strong participation from our congregation. 

Coming up very quickly is our Shrove Tuesday Pancake Supper on 
March 5th. Although we have people already signed up for cooking, 
set-up, serving, and clean-up, there is always room for more so please 

plan on attending. And then on Sunday, March 10th, our Brotherhood Breakfast is on for 
9:00 AM and will feature Matt Walker, the Middlesex County Administrator, as our guest 
speaker. John Hilliard has kindly offered to lead that event in my absence, so thank you, 
John! 

And finally, at our last meeting, we voted to have our annual Church Picnic on Sunday, 
June 23rd, at the Chesapeake Bay Croquet Club in Hartfield, where we’ll provide our tradi-
tional fried chicken dinner, but also the opportunity to play Golf Croquet. I’m told no experi-
ence is necessary and it’s fun for all ages!!!  A number of our parishioners are members 
there so we’ll get personalized lessons. Horse Shoes is also available so let’s all plan on 
making a day of it. 

And remember. —  Breakfast is always better in the “Hood”!  

Jeff Loustaunau 
pjlous71@gmail.com, Phone: 207-469-8454 
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HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 

Robin Wells, Chairman; Susan Neal, Vestry Rep; Miles Libbey, Vestry member; Bev 
Hart, Linda Irwin, Jack Hellems, Liz Perkins, Roland Anderson; Mary Lynn Landgraf. 
Meets the 1st Tuesday of each month at 9:30 AM. 

Coffee Hour  

(Please don’t skim past this article. 

It need s to be read —thanks!) 

Coffee Hour sign-ups continue to be an issue for the 10:30 A.M. 
service. I need to stress that it needs to be stressed again that 

there is a sign-up board in the Great Hall. EVERYONE who partakes regularly in our 
Coffee Hour should sign up when there is a need. This is absolutely one of, if not the 
single most important OUTREACH Ministries we undertake. Didn’t think of it as an Out-
reach Ministry? Many don’t, but how else will we get to know our visitors and newcom-
ers? It certainly is and will continue to be a place and time for us all to get together 
each week to socialize. Besides, how would Jack, Chip, and Robin plan fishing trips? 
Ok, so you don’t really want to go out and spend the money to put on this pretty simple 
event. Not a Problem!! The Vestry has allocated some funds for us to “stock” some 
goodies in the refrigerator & freezer for this purpose. After the Celtic service reception, 
there were lots of goodies left over for our Coffee Hours (I say hours plural because 
this can and should be utilized by the 8:00ers as well if needed). I do hear from time to 
time “I don’t know what to do.” Judy Quilter put together a “manual” that tells you every-
thing you need to know about Coffee Hours plus anyone on the Hospitality Committee 
(See members above) will be more than happy to help. It’s pretty simple: Make coffee 
(directions on the wall), put out some food, clean up and put stuff away. Now, what 
should happen if no one signs up? The first folks over should pick up the slack, get 
some coffee made (instruction on the wall) and get some food out. I really hate plead-
ing but Please, Please help out when you can! 

Movie Night 

We decided that too many folks were away in February so we didn’t have one. Don’t 
worry—we’ll be back in March. There is a movie set to go I am told so watch for an-
nouncements concerning the date, time and what the movie. Our January movie was a 
great success with the largest attendance ever. Also had many of us in attendance in 
tears :-(!  March is supposed to be lots of fun so maybe not a tear jerker! 
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Annual Surf and Turf Dinner 

We announced last week that this event will be held on March 22nd. Social time will 
start at 6:00 P.M and dinner will be ready at 6:30 P.M.  

What’s for dinner? 

· Chardonnay, Pinot Grigio, and Red wine as well as beer 

· Appetizers 

· 4 ounce Chesapeake Bay Crab cakes 

· 8-ounce Rib Eye steak done to your liking (Rare, medium rare, medium, medium well) 

· Potatoes Au Grattan 

· Caesar salad 

· For dessert, Bev and Mary Lynn’s to die for famous Texas Cake  
· Coffee and water 
· Door prizes—stay tuned—Mary Lynn will have some surprises for us all! 
Wow, how much is this going to cost? 

· Would you believe a mere $28.00 a head! Maybe we should go up—we just saw a 
local event advertised today for $60 a head. 

· Tickets are available from all committee members. As always, we are anticipating a 
sell out (We always do) so get your tickets early. Remember we can only seat 110 
people. 

And as usual, we will need some help. There are sign up sheets on the bulletin board in 
the Parish Hall for folks to help set up and to help clean up. Many hands make light 
work. Want to take a trip to RVA and Restaurant Depot and Costco to help shop, give 
Robin Wells a call. If you want to help prep cook on Thursday or to cook on Friday, give 
Robin a call and he’ll sign you up. 

Lenten Wednesday Dinner, program and Compline 
The holy season of Lent is a time for stillness, silence, and prayer.   Just as Jesus was 
called into the wilderness to prepare spiritually for his ministry, Lent calls each of us to 
deepen our relationship with God. 

In our Lenten Program, we will explore Centering Prayer and Meditation as an invitation 
into the stillness of God’s presence.  Centering Prayer is a prayer without words, a  

Continued on page  9 
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 Continued from page 4 

what we have already in order to make a decision on this? I personally think this last 
item is a high enough priority that we will want to get this done over the next few 
months.  However, that decision will ultimately be up to the Vestry.  We need to pro-
vide enough information for them to make a decision. 

Having said the above, would you all share with all of us your thoughts and com-
ments? I would like to think that a couple of us would be willing to take the initiative 
and volunteer to help in researching some of these. If so, please let me know that as 
well. 

Thanks!     Jeff Loustaunau 

The Christ Church Endowment Board 

Jack Hellems, Chairman; Grace Parker, Secretary; Pam 
McClelland, Senior Warden; Robin Wells; Fr. Stuart 
Wood, Rector Page Wittkamp. Meets on the 2nd. Tuesday at 
4:00 P.M. 

Your Endowment Board continues to try and build the Endow-
ment through Charitable Giving methodologies available to us 

all. Once we reach the goal of $250,000.00, we can then allocate funds earned over 
the $250,000.00 towards assuring the future continuation of our beloved Christ Church 
Parish (Episcopal), Middlesex. 

Please don’t forget to pick up your copy of our “End of Life” brochure from the office or 
request one from any of the Endowment Board members. Once you have read this 
through, you’ll realize it is designed to make things so much easier for your family, and 

for you Minister as well as giving you peace of mind knowing you have everything 
planned and ready. 

There are many false beliefs about wills. Here are a few: 

· Only the rich need a will 

· A will is too expensive to make  
Continued on page 9 
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Continued from page 7 

meditation of the heart.  It enables us to leave the bustle of our lives and open to His Silence.  In our ex-
ploration, we will practice ways to still the mind, quiet outer distractions, and simply sit with God. 

Mary Ann Carr will be leading our programs on March 20th and 27th, and also on April 3rd.  She is 
a member of Kingston Parish Episcopal Church in Mathews, and has taught classes in 
Mindfulness Meditation, Meditation, and Centering Prayer and has lead workshops on 
walking the Labyrinth.  

April 10th may be lead by Fr. Stuart as a study of one of our Easter hymns.   

Programs begin at 6:00 p.m. with soup & bread in the Parish Hall, followed by the pro-
gram, and ending with the service of Compline. We have four great cooks lined up for Lenten 
Suppers which start on March 20, 27, April 3rd and 10th.  There will be sign-up sheets in the Parish Hall 
as we get closer. 

Continued from page 8 

· Why make a will? Everything will go to my spouse anyway. 

· If you die without a will, the court may not distribute your property the way you would 

want. 

The court may not name the person I would choose as a guardian for my minor chil-
dren. 

As you can see, there are great reasons to sign a new or updated will. We can provide 
you with a free Planning Your Legacy wills guide. To request a copy, send me your address in an email 
to shiggins@thediocese.net.  
 
Planned Giving Resources 

The diocesan planned giving website has a wealth of resources including 
types of bequest language that may be useful as you begin to work through 
the wills guide. If you have already included your church or the Diocese of Virginia in your will, 
please let us know so we can update our records.  

I enjoy sharing these resources with you. Please contact me if you have any 
questions. 

Stephanie Gurnsey Higgins 
Diocesan Development Officer 
shiggins@thediocese.net 
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◄ February   March 2019                                                                                                                                                                 April ► 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat   
  
  

  

        1 
  

2 
  

  

No morning services 
 
3:00 pm- Bishop Gof-
f’s visit and service; 
Reception after ser-
vice 

4 
8:00pm-AA 

5 
9:30am-Hospitality Committee 
  
Noon-AA 
  
  
5:00-7:00pm-Shrove Tuesday 
Pancake Supper 
  

6 
(NO Holy Eucharist) 
  
Noon & 6:00 pm- 
Ash Wednesday Services 
  

7 
Noon-AA 

  

  

6:45pm-Boy Scouts 

8 
  

9 
  

  

10 
8:00am-Holy 
Eucharist Rite I 
 
9am- Brotherhood Breakfast 
 
10:30am-Holy 
Eucharist Rite II 
  
African Teen Ministries sale during coffee 
hours 
   

11 
8:00pm-AA 

12 
9am-Finance Committee 
10am-Worship Committee 
  
4pm-Endowment Committee 
5:30pm-Vestry 
  
Noon-AA 

13 
9:30am-Holy Eucharist 

14 
Noon-AA 
  
  
  
6:45pm-Boy Scouts 

15 
  

16 
  

  

17 
8am-Holy 
Eucharist Rite I 
10:30am-Holy 
Eucharist Rite II 
  
African Teen Ministries sale during coffee 
hours 

18 
8:00pm-AA 

19 
Noon-AA 

20 
9:30am-Holy Eucharist 
  
  
  
6-7:30 pm- Lenten Sup-
per and Program 

21 
Noon-AA 
  
  
  
Set up for dinner 
  

22 
Surf and Turf Dinner 
6:00 pm 

23 
CPR training 
9:00am-1:pm 
Newsletter Submittal Deadline   

24 
8am-Holy 
Eucharist Rite I + Healing Prayers 
10:30am-Holy 
Eucharist Rite II + Healing Prayers 

25 
8:00pm-AA 

26 
Noon-AA 

27 
9:30am-Holy Eucharist 
  

6-7:30 pm- Lenten Sup-
per and Program 

28 
9:30am-Outreach Committee 
  
Noon-AA 
  
  
  
6:45pm-Boy Scouts 

29 
  

30 
  

  

31 
8am-Holy Eucharist Rite I 
10:30am-Holy Eucharist Rite II 
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Worship Committee 

Grace Parker, Chairperson; Fr. Stuart Wood, Rector; Pam McClelland, Vestry; Dave Wil-
cox, Steve Richardson, Jane Bunnell, Thyra Harris 

The Renewal of Ministry 

With Confirmation, Reception,  

or Reaffirmation, and with the Welcoming of a 
New Rector  

Sunday, March 3rd 

This is a very special day for Christ Church Parish 
(Episcopal), Middlesex. With the Diocesan schedule, 

a Bishop only visits once every two years. You, therefore, are encouraged to attend the 
single 3:00 P.M. service on the afternoon of March 3rd. Please read or re-read Father Stu-
art first page letter for this month for more details. 

Reception for the Bishop's Visit  

We will host a reception in honor of Bishop Susan's visit to Christ 
Church Parish and Father Stuart's official installation as our Rector 
following the single Sunday service at 3:00 PM on Sunday, March 
3rd.  Finger foods will be served, so please get your favorite party reci-
pes out.  Donations may be brought to the Parish Hall before the ser-
vice.  If other arrangements are needed, I can be reached at 804-824
-4897.  Helping hands during the reception will also be most wel-
come! 

Barbara C. Cockrell 

Servers Rehearsal 

Given the complexity of the events included in the Bishop’s visit on March 3, I want a re-
hearsal to ensure everyone knows where they are in the sequence, where to stand, what 
to do, what to expect.  So, on Saturday, March 2, at 10 AM we will run through the entire 
program.  Please be there if you possibly can.  I realize that for some, there isn’t a lot new, 
but there is for most.  We don’t host the Bishop all that often, and only very rarely do we 
induct a rector for the parish.  We will have lots of visitors to provide their own contribu-
tions of confusion on the day of the event, so if we are all clear on what we are to do, we 
can manage them separately.   
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Father Stuart will have the bulletin available so you consult with it.  We will follow the 
sequence of the service from beginning to end.   

Congratulations to those being confirmed/affirmed/received.  And congratulations to 
Father Stuart on this important day.  VR, Grace 

  

Celtic Worship Service 

A traditional Celtic Service was held at 6:00 PM, Sunday, February 24th with music by 
Spencer & Beane. A reception was held in the Parish Hall after the service. The Wor-
ship Committee has scheduled several Celtic Services. If you have never been to one, 
we really encourage you to do so as it is one of the most beautiful services put on by 
Christ Church Parish. 

WHAT IS CELTIC CHRISTIANITY?              
 
Celtic Christianity was a significant part of 
the church in the British Isles from the 4th 
to the 7th centuries. It had a resurgence 
in the 19th century and continues to capti-
vate people today.  

It focuses on experiencing God more than 
learning about God. One author described 
it this way: It is like the difference between 
learning about honey and tasting honey. 
We can learn that honey is made by bees 
and that it is sweet and golden in color - 
all valuable information - but we don’t truly 
know honey until we have tasted it. 

  

Hospitality Committee             

Jean Holt, Chair; Susie Loustaunau, CCS liaison  

On Sunday, February 3rd, 6 duffle bags, stuffed with items for senior members of our 
community in need of some necessities in a time of transition, were blessed during the 
10:30 service.  Those bags were very much welcomed by the Social Services depart-
ment.  Rebecca Morgan, the head of Social Services, expressed her heartfelt apprecia-
tion of Christ Church’s support during the year for the young and old.  

This month, a need noted by the Cryer Center for laundry detergent and toiletries  
Continued on page 12 
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Continued from page 11 

(especially deodorant) was expressed. The container to collect these items for the Cryer Cen-
ter is in the Parish Hall. 

Teacher appreciation-  On February 13th, Jean Holt and Susie Loustaunau delivered goodie 
bags/basket to the 3 Public Schools in Middlesex County and to Christchurch School.  These 
goodies were donated by several church members to show our appreciation for all of the teach-
ers and their work in our County. 

CCP & CCS 

Jeff, Susie, Grace, and Linda attended Christchurch School’s production of “The Rappahannock 
Radio Hour” and we all give it a rave review!!  It was truly an outstanding production and loaded 
with talent and nostalgic entertainment.  The performances were held at The David and Wendy 
Charlton Fine & Performing Arts Center in Marston Hall on the Christchurch school campus, 49 
Seahorse Drive, Christchurch.   

Nurses Corner 

Jean Holt, Bev Hart, and Pat Anderson 

As usual, one of these ladies will be on station after the 10:30 A.M. service 
to take your blood pressure. This is a vital health service for us all, in as 
much as you will be building a blood pressure history for your health provid-
ers. 

CPR/AED Training 

Amanda and David Hilliard (son and daughter-in-law of Susan and John Hilliard) have offered to 
teach a CPR class at Christ Church on Saturday, March 23, 2019, from 9:00-1:00.  In order for 
them to order enough materials for the class, they need to have at least 6 to sign-up, maxi-
mum of 12.  They need to place the order by March 1, so please sign up on the bulletin board or 
call Jean Holt 804-366-7425 for any questions.  If you have a friend or neighbor who may want 
to join the training, please let me know, so that if our parishioners don’t fill the class, we can of-
fer to others.  The cost for materials and their travel to Saluda from Chesterfield is $50.00 per 
person. Please bring your payment to the class. 

I will make sure that we have coffee and food to fuel our bodies for this training! 

Jean Holt email: mailto:jthmom@va.metrocast.net 
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Cornerstone Committee 

Marilyn South, Chair: Gary Clay, Barbara Cockrell, Vel Gray, Gordon 
White, Fr. Stuart Wood, Robin Wells, Pam McClelland.  

As we told you last month,  it actually is a part of our original 350th 
Celebration which was so successful. The committee will be getting 
together on March 24th at 9:00 A.M., so if you have any suggestions, 
please let a committee member know. If your suggestion is in writing, 
we are more likely to remember it so shoot us an email! We received 

some great ideas from our dear friend, Nigel McFall so now it’s up to us! 

Altar & Flower Guilds 

Marilyn South, Altar and Harriette Floyd, Flowers 

You just know that spring is here when we get to go to the South’s 
for the Altar & Flower Guilds annual party! It is a joyful time when we 
can all gather together to celebrate this wonderful ministry which is 
responsible for making sure our beloved Church looks magnificent 
every service. Spouses & guests of members are the beneficiaries of 
all the hard work since we get to go too! If you’re not a member of 
either the Alter Guild or the Flower Guild attendance at this event is 
reason enough to join! 
   

AmazonSmile can Profit Christ Church Parish 
In this day and age, I am sure that there are not too many 
of us who don’t use Amazon at least occasionally. Some, 
I am sure, use it regularly. Because of where we live and 
because of our relatively limited shopping possibilities, 
using Amazon from the comfort of your home as well as 
the speed of delivery makes it convenient, for us, doesn’t 
it? Did you know that AmazonSmile Prime has generated 
$105,515,619.04 for charities of the choosing from Ama-
zonSmile members? Wouldn't you like to have Christ 
Church Parish share in some of these proceeds? Just go 
to this link https://smile.amazon.com/ and sign up! 
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Newsletter Deadlines  

Robin Wells, editor    

Just in case you missed this last month, here are the Newsletter deadlines. Thanks for 
being prompt this month! 

 

CHRIST CHURCH PARISH 2019 USHER SCHEDULE 
Thyra “T.D.” Harris, Head Usher 

I still need some help at 8:00 A.M. for  May, Sep-
tember, and October. At 10:30 A.M., I need help in 
January and November.    
     
If you are signed up to usher and can’t make it for 
whatever reason, it would be very helpful if you 
would try and find someone to sub in for you but if 
you can’t, please contact me for any changes or 
updates to this schedule: 804-824-4304 (text or 
call) or email to Corgyn@verizon.net. 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DATES   

Month Submittal 
Deadline 

Compose 
date 

Print 
Date 

Fold & 
Mail Date 

1 26 28 29 30 
2 23 25 26 27 
3 23 25 26 27 
4 20 22 23 24 
5 25 27 28 29 
6 22 24 25 26 
7 27 29 30 31 
8 24 26 27 28 
9 21 23 24 25 

10 26 28 29 30 
11 23 25 26 27 
12 28 30 31 1 
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ALTAR and FLOWER GUILD SCHEDULE FOR FEBRUARY 

3Mar 10Mar 17Mar 24Mar 31Mar 

Team 1 Team 2 Team 3 Team 4 Team 5 

     

USHER SCHEDULE FOR FEBRUARY  

8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 

B. Shaw B. Shaw B. Shaw B. Shaw B. Shaw 

10:30 AM      10:30 AM      10:30 AM      10:30 AM      10:30 AM      

Bob Guillotte 

Susie Guillotte 

Bob Guillotte 

Susie Guillotte 

Bob Guillotte 

Susie Guillotte 

Bob Guillotte 

Susie Guillotte 

Boby Guillotte 

Susie Guillotte 

     

Christ Church Parish, Servers’ Schedule FOR FEBRUARY  

8:00 AM Rite I (HE) Rite I (HE) Rite I (HE) Rite I (HE) 

(3 March is the Bishop Visit at 3:00 P.M.— This is only service of the day) 

Acolyte/Lector J. Shaw Dave W. Amy S. Jeff S. 

10:30 AM Rite II (HE) Rite II (HE) Rite II (HE) Rite II (HE) 

Lector  Harriette F. Miles L. Chip H. Lydia D. 

E. M. Ablutions Sharon C. Grace P. jean H.  Grace P. 

E. M. Prayers Grace P. Steve R. John H. Harriette F. 

Crucifer/Acolyte Nicole D. Bert B.  Nicole D. Robin W. 
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BIRTHDAYS 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Belle Bronner 6th 

Meredith Caskie 9th 

Jim Dudley 11th 

Will Hutchens 13th 

Lydia Dudley 15th 

Karen Gorin 17th 

Susie Guillotte 21st 

Anita Hill 22nd 

Jewel Ray 23rd 

Dennis Durrette 29th 
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Phil & Karen Brown 3/6/1982 
Bill & Cean Cawthorn 3/29/1970 
Bobbie & Susie Guillotte 3/30/1978 
Bev & Charlie Hart 3/23/1967 
Dave & Marilyn South 3/30/1968 
Gari & Susan Sullivan 3/6/1966 

ANNIVERSARIES 

 


